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Please kindly find below Akfen Holding's announcement regarding the right to analyse the spin-off: 
 
 
Pursuant to the Article 171 of the Turkish Commercial Code; spin-off agreement, spin-off report, last 3 years 
financial tables and annual reports and interim results prepared by the Board will be available for the analysis 
of our shareholders at least 2 months prior to the general assembly and starting from the date of 01.07.2016 at 
our Company headquarters in Ankara based on the board decision dated 01.06.2016 and numbered 2016/26 
and board decision dated 20.06.2016 and numbered 2016/28, which were also announced on the Public 
Disclosure Platform. 
 
 
 
 
We hereby state that the above clarifications are in compliance with the principles set forth in the Decree No 54 Series No VIII of the Capital Market Board, that 
it fully reflects the information we have received in this respect, that the information is compliant with the books, records and our documents, that we have 
accomplished our best in order to obtain the accurate and correct information, and that we are responsible for this clarification hereby.  
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